
369501 v1 

File Reference: SM23486-38 

April 5, 2018 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Jonathan M. Coady 
Direct Dial: 902.629.4520 
Direct Fax: 902.566.5283 
jcoady@stewartmckelvey.com 

Parkland Fuel Corporation
c/o Ryan MacDonald 
ryan.macdonald@keymurraylaw.com 

Mel's Enterprises Inc.
c/o Dan W. MacIsaac 
dmacisaac@kenmacenergy.com 

Ferne MacPhail
c/o Colin MacPhail 
macphail.const@gmail.com 

Cape d'Or Holdings Limited
c/o Joel Doucette 
jd@wilsons.ca 

P.E.I. Retail Gasoline Dealers Association
c/o Jeff Doucette 
jdoucette@kenmacenergy.com 

Dear Parties: 

Re: Parkland Fuel Corporation - Application for a Retail Petroleum Outlet License 
IRAC Docket No. PD911 

We are writing in our capacity as counsel for the Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission (the 
"Commission") in relation to the application filed by Parkland Fuel Corporation pursuant to s. 20 of the 
Petroleum Products Act, R.S.P.E.I. 1988, c. P-5.1. 

Further to paragraph 2(a) in Order PC18-002, we confirm that the Commission received no notice of expert 
from any party before the deadline of Thursday, April 5, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. and, accordingly, no experts will 
be participating in the hearing on behalf of the parties and no expert reports will be filed with the Commission 
by the parties. 

We remind all parties that submissions must be delivered to every other party and filed with the Commission 
on or before Friday, April 20, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.  To ensure procedural fairness, a reply may be filed in 
writing by the applicant with the Commission on or before Friday, May 4, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.  We also ask 
that the applicant provide a copy of any such reply to every other party. 

The parties are reminded that the Commission may schedule a pre-hearing case management conference 
in relation to the application.  The purpose of this conference is to address any procedural issues related 
to the hearing and to endeavour to focus the hearing process for all parties and the Commission.  This 
conference may be held in person or by conference call. 

Thank you all for your cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

STEWART McKELVEY

Jonathan M. Coady 

c. Allison MacEwen 
Director, Regulatory Services 
Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission 


